
ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

July 16, 2013
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Brink, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Trustee Barkel.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Brink.
2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the July 2, 2013 meeting. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed. 
3. Trustee Barkel arrived at 7:12 pm.
4. Zoning Administrator Mannes reported an average month for new home building permits for June. Five building permits for new houses were pulled. 

Last month he was asked to send a letter to Knight Transfer concerning property at 3251 88th Ave. He has not received a response yet.
5. Business Items:
a. Project Clarity Presentation/Restoring the Macatawa Watershed.                        Travis Williams gave the presentation. Trustee Zylstra made a motion to endorse this project. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed. This endorsement does not include and financial commitment at this time.

b. CIP Approval. 








           Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the CIP 2014 – 2019. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed.

6. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. Project Updates

i. Cabinets have been installed in the storage building behind the township.

ii. The estimate for the road project on 78th Ave. north of Adams is $49,000

iii. The estimate for the road project on 80th Ave. north of Adams is $15,750.

iv. Quincy Street east off 56th is complete.

v. Gordon street bike path is waiting for the 2nd coat of asphalt.

vi. 88th avenue north of Riley received the first coat of blacktop.

vii. Copper Fields will get the top coat of asphalt within the next couple weeks.

b. MTA Workshop – Supervisor Nykamp and Trustee Barkel will attend the MTA Workshop on Cemetery Management on July 25.
7. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Tami Koomen – Recording Secretary
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